Stephen P. St. Cyr & Associates
17 Sky Oaks Drive

Biddeford, Me. 04005 WHPLIC BJAN'19av11:1

207-423-0215
stephenpstcyr@yahoo.com

January 7, 2019

Debra A. Howland

Executive Director & Secretary
Public Utilities Commission

21 S. Fruit Street, Suite 10
Concord, N. H. 03301-2429

DW 17-165 Abenaki Water Company — Rosebrook Division — Step II Report ... water pressure
problems and supporting documentation

Dear Ms. Howland:

On December 27, 2018 the New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission (“NHPUC”)
issued Order # 26,205 approving change in rates. As part of its approval, the NHPUC “Further
Ordered, that Abenaki-Rosebrook shall submit a report, and supporting documentation, with the
Commission within 10 days of the date of this order, that address three issues concerning
possible solutions to the system’s water pressure problem: the solutions considered before
contracting with Horizons; the other possible options available to address the water pressure
problems; and the reasons supporting the construction of a new water tank, as proposed by
Horizons, as the best and most cost effective solution.”

In response to the NHPUC order, see attached report which provides Background,
Solutions considered, Other possible options and Reasons for the construction of a new tank.
Also, see Attachments 1 — 3, various Horizon reports.

If you, the Commissioners and/or its Staff have any questions about the report and / or
attachments, please contact me at 207-423-0215 or stephenpstcyr@yahoo.com.

Sincerely,

Stephen P. St. Cyr

Cc:  Don Vaughan
Pauline Doucette
Marcia A. Brown



